
 
Stow Police Department Page: 1 

Dispatch Log  From: 12/04/2023  Thru: 12/10/2023     0000 – 2359 
 

For Date: 12/04/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0336 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    NO NAME RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request ambulance for his wife with severe leg  
pain. 
 

         Narrative:     
S6/R17 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transport tp Emerson s/m 0.0 4:05 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m 10.5 at 4:25 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1026-IN 
 
                0559 911 Out of Town Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] COX ST 
         Narrative:     

911 caller from hudson reports accident. Call transferred. 
 

 
                0815 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0819 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0821 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0835 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0841 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0851 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
 
                1042 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 302BOXBOR5] MINUTEMAN AIRFIELD - BOXBORO RD 
 
                1104 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                1159 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with information.  
 

 
                1159 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with Medication disposal.  
 

 
                1201 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1210 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD 
 
                1219 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 



                1232 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1243 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1415 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HEATHER LN 
         Narrative:     

S21 assisting walk in party with information  
 

 
                1446 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1451 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1457 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1459 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 37mph 
 

 
                1503 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1513 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1521 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1528 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1532 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
         Narrative:     

top speed 37mph 
 

 
                1533 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1543 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    319843AC 
         Narrative:     

CITATION ISSUED 
 

       Refer To Accident:    319843AC 
 
                1543 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

MOTORIST REPORTS A 2 WHEELER (DOLLY) IN THE ROAD. S12  
RESPONDING  
 

         Narrative:     
ITEM REMOVED FROM ROAD 
 

 
                1555 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
         Narrative:     

VERBAL 
 

 
                1609 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    NEIGHBORHOOD - CIRCUIT DR 
 
                1611 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 



 Refer To Citation:    319907AC 
       Refer To Accident:    319907AC 
 
                1621 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1820 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requests medical response. Party has fallen & can  
not get up. E14,R17,S12,S2 
 

         Narrative:     
L2 requests ALS response 
 

         Narrative:     
transporting to emerson. starting miles: 0.0 - ending 6.7 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1027-IN 
 
                1859 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 open line. S12,S3 responding 
 

         Narrative:     
Confirmed accidential 
 

 
                1934 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in rreports an open dorr at stow acers 
 

 
                2002 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2036 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING LOT - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2340 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + SAMUEL PRESCOTT DR 
 
                2340 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + SAMUEL PRESCOTT DR 
 
 
For Date: 12/05/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0053 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + COMMON RD 
 
                0103 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                0157 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0159 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0159 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0208 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0219 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0803 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0810 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 



                0826 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0853 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                0930 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
 
                0942 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
       Vicinity of:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a MV parked on the side of the roadway. 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 requesting medical response.  
 

         Narrative:     
Party transported to EH. and MV towed.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-212-OF 
 
                0950 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Police requesting a medical eval for a male party.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 7.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1028-IN 
 
                1139 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    FOXGLOVE LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports after receiving an IPAD in the mail from  
Verizon, she was contacted by phone by someone claiming to  
be from Verizon and stating that the IPAD she just received  
was defective and needed to be sent back. Party stated they  
would be sending a new IPAD via mail as a replacement. Party  
on phone sent RP a USPS mail label to ship IPAD.  RP decided  
to go to Verizon store to take care of issue at which time  
she was informed by employee at the Verizon store that they  
did not contact her and that someone was trying to obtain  
the IPAD fraudulently. Verizon stated it was a known scam to  
them.  S21 spoke with and advised party. 
 

 
                1417 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HEATHER LN 
         Narrative:     

S2 assisting walk in party with information.  
 

 
                1455 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walkin in party with information. 
 

 
 
For Date: 12/06/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0110 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0736 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0758 Generator Test No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0813 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0819 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 



 
                0827 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0834 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0835 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0840 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0849 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0941 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1050 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1230 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1245 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1250 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 40] STOW POST OFFICE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller states party fell outside. 
 

         Narrative:     
17 clear with 1 refusal. all clear. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1031-IN 
 
                1334 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1556 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk-in reports an unknown person was walking on her  
property around 0610hrs this morning.  Property is a build  
site and there is construction fencing and no trespass  
signs.  S11 spoke with and advised party.  Party will keep  
vigilant and let us know of any other incidence. 
 

 
                1610 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports metalic smell in home. S11, E12 and E14  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 reports odor is stronger from the golf course area. Golf  
course management was contacted. They state the course was  
just treated and the smell is coming from there.  They  
report the smell will dissipate over the next few days. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1032-IN 
 
                1648 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1719 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 38mph 
 

 
                1740 Erratic Operator Could Not Locate   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     



Maynard reports erratic operator heading toward our town. S3  
and S11 responded and checked the area. 
 

 
                1751 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD ACRES - KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1803 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    NEIGHBORHOOD - CIRCUIT DR 
 
                1812 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her 86yo mother has general weakness and  
vertigo. S3, S11 and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS6 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E19 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS6 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 8.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1033-IN 
 
                1837 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW ARBOR] ARBOR GLENN - HUDSON RD 
 
                1933 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1951 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EVELYN RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports unknown vehicle parked accross from her home.  
S3 and S11 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 reports party spoken to and party will be parking vehicle  
at neighbors house. 
 

 
                2036 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] PINE ST 
         Narrative:     

Maynard request ambulance for 74 yof requesting ambulance. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 reports they were canceled by Maynard. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1034-IN 
 
 
For Date: 12/07/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0008 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0009 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0738 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0845 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0915 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 509] POMPOSITTICUT COMMUNITY CENTER - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Call direct to the FD reporting an indoor oder of Natural  
Gas. Police and Fire reasponding.  
 

         Narrative:     
C1 reporting no hazard at this time.  



 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1035-IN 
 
                0927 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1250 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HILEY BROOK RD 
         Narrative:     

36 yr old male party w/ chest pain 
 

         Narrative:     
17 transporting 1 to Emerson. sm 0.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1036-IN 
 
                1327 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1346 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist citizen with directions. 
 

 
                1410 WELL BEING CHECK Investigated   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1434 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

female party made Q5 statements. believed to have traveled  
to the town beach. 6 & 4 will be investigating. 
 

         Narrative:     
transported to emerson. see call 16705 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-213-OF 
 
                1510 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in, stopped in to drop off paperwork.  
 

 
                1514 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in, dropped of gifts for local Toy Drive.  
 

 
                1521 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in reports reveiving a text message, that there childs  
phone was being tracked by an apple air pod.  
 

         Narrative:     
S21 spoke with party and advised.  
 

 
                1530 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NO NAME RD 
         Narrative:     

911 CALLER REPORTS HIS WIFE IS HAVING BACK PAIN AND CAN NOT  
GET UP. E19, BOXBORO A1, S21 
 

         Narrative:     
LIFT ASSISST ONLY  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1038-IN 
 
                1559 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

WALK IN HAD QUESTIONS ABOUT TOYS FOR TOTTS PROGRAM. 
 



 
                1748 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S6 SPEAKING WITH A PARTY WHO WANTS TO MAKE A STATEMENT 
 

 
                1903 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NO NAME RD 
         Narrative:     

public assist 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1039-IN 
 
                2014 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                2022 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                2037 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Vehicle Towed   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
 
For Date: 12/08/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0026 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0034 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                0104 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0459 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0630 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS HIS BLACK LAB GOT AWAY FROM HIM WHILE OUT ON  
A WALK. CALLER BOXBORO ACO. 
 

 
                0816 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0818 RADAR Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0825 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 82] KIDS A LOT - RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

party locked out of vehicle.  
 
 

         Narrative:     
6 & 21 Access gained 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1040-IN 
 
                0850 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0853 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    ELM RIDGE RD + GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    326933AC 
       Refer To Accident:    326933AC 
 
                0900 RADAR Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0901 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1024 DISTURBANCE Peace Restored   



  Location/Address:    [STW 86] COLLINGS FOUNDATION - BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Party called reporting a fight between two juveniles. 
s6 & s21 to respond. s6 & s21 will be clear. peace restored. 
see report for details. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1041-IN 
       Refer To Incident:    23-214-OF 
 
                1316 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1345 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

General Info. 
 

 
                1411 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

officers assisted walk-in party with general information. 
 

 
                1448 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] MAIN ST 
         Narrative:     

MAYNARD REQUESTS MEDICAL MUTUAL AID FOR A MEDICAL EVALUATION  
  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 CANCELLED 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1043-IN 
 
                1514 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

MEDICAL RESPONSE REQUESTED FOR 96 YR OLD MALE. UNABLE TO  
WALK. R17,E14,S12 
 

         Narrative:     
TRANSPORTED TO EMERSON 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 ARRIVING - ENDING MILES 6.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1042-IN 
 
                1532 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 CALLER REPORTS A MALE PARTY WITH HEAD INJURY FROM MOVING  
FURNITURE. E14,MAYNARDA1,S12 
 

         Narrative:     
MAYNARD A1, TRANSPORTING TO EMERSON 
 

         Narrative:     
ARRIVING EMERSON. ENDING MILES 10.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1044-IN 
 
                1638 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD + CIRCUIT DR 
 
                1720 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    APPLE BLOSSOM WAY 
         Narrative:     

caller reports a bird in his house. S12 responding  
 

         Narrative:     
Called ACO 
 

         Narrative:     
Bird is in a secured room with open window, to get out.  
 



 
                1755 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1831 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports a femal fallen in the parking lot.  
R17,S12 
 

         Narrative:     
Transporting to Emerson  
 

         Narrative:     
arriving emmerson. ending miles: 7.3 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1045-IN 
 
                1952 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1957 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2117 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 12/09/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0005 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 486] CAR LOT EXPRESS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S4 checking on party in the parking lot. 
 

         Narrative:     
Party was looking at cars in the lot.  
 

 
                0646 ALARM, BURGLAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

 commercial burgular alarm. 
 s6 responding. s6 stated the area is clear. 
 peace restored. 
 

 
                0659 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1059 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

party called regarding being locked out of his vehicle.  
6 & 21 to assist. 21 & 6 all clear. peace restored.  
 

 
                1111 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1112 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                1113 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                1125 RADAR VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1202 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 32] YE OLD BEEF & ALE - GREAT RD 
 
                1548 ASSIST CITIZEN GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

CALLER REPORTS BLACK CHEVY FOLLOWING HIM CLOSLY. S11  
RESPONDING 



 
         Narrative:     

AREA CHECK. GOA 
 

 
                1626 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

WALK IN - HERE TO PICK UP TOYS FOR TOTTS 
 

 
                1737 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1757 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1758 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1806 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 044CRESCEN] CEMETARY - CRESCENT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    329681AC 
       Refer To Accident:    329681AC 
 
                1824 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    329714AC 
       Refer To Accident:    329714AC 
 
                1841 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S12 REPORTS BLACK MERCEDES TRAVLING AT HIGH RATE OF SPEED  
TOWARDS MAYNARD LINE. NOTIFIED MAYNARD PD 
 

 
                1850 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] ERIKSONS ICE CREAM - GREAT RD 
 
                1901 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Investigated   
  Location/Address:    OCTOBER LN 
         Narrative:     

12/09/2023 1910 Accidental set off by cooking smoke. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1047-IN 
 
                1917 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1946 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 510] RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

medical response for female party, awith alergic reation.  
R17,S12,E19,ALS4 
 

         Narrative:     
Transported to emerson with ALS on board. Ending miles 7.1 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1046-IN 
 
                2017 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                2117 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SYLVAN DR 
         Narrative:     

caller reports hearing 15-20 gun shots in the area of 53  
Sylvan DR. S12 Responding  
 

         Narrative:     
S12 Spoke to the party. This was fireworks, not gun shots.  
Party has been advised.  
 

 
                2210 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 



         Narrative:     
caller reports hearing 2 cars racing and then a loud bang.  
S12 responding 
 

         Narrative:     
Area Checked. GOA 
 

 
 
For Date: 12/10/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0502 TRAFFIC CONTROL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
 
                0607 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports someone outside of her house with a  
flashlight. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3/S11 respond and locate a male who resides next door  
outside taking pictures. All is ok.  
 

 
                0942 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1045 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1052 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1244 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1330 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1509 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1627 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

Tree down on wires with no power in the area.  
 

         Narrative:     
HLP was advised and responding to make repairs.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1048-IN 
 
                1731 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in drops off key fob found on property. 
 

 
                1908 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD + TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

S12 removing tree from roadway. 
 

 
                1913 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1921 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1940 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    331068AC 
       Refer To Accident:    331068AC 
 
                1951 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1959 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                2002 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 40] STOW POST OFFICE - GREAT RD 
 
                2005 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports smoke detctor activation with no smoke or  
fire and they have since turned off. believes its a water  
issue. 
 

         Narrative:     
faulty detector, no readings in residence.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-1049-IN 
 
                2007 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2042 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] TOWN PALZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2043 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2050 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 302BOXBOR5] MINUTEMAN AIRFIELD - BOXBORO RD 
 
                2055 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

branch moved out of road 
 

 
                2104 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2109 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 


